
  
 
ñPastor ï Richard G. Copeland . . . Ministers ~ Every Member of De Soto 
Baptistò . . .For decades this has been our motto, which can be seen on the 
sign in front of our church.  And in contemplation of our just completed VBS 
how this motto comes to live with the emphasis that every one of us is creat-
ed by God with a purpose.  The Apostle Paul in Ephesians 4:11-17 describes 
it this way: ñAnd He Himself gave some to be Apostles, some Prophets, 
some Evangelists, and some Pastors and Teachers for the equipping of the 
Saints for the work of ministry, for the edifying of the body of Christ.ò  
  

This principle was most certainly seen at work in our Vacation Bible School.  Karen 
Wall may have been our CEO and Richelle Hodges her Assistant, but it took many 
dedicated people of various skills and abilities to have a strong effective experience.  
Leaders can do a great job, but they are so much more effective when they have 
dedicated helpers. 
  
Each of us as committed Christians must consider our own abilities and serve ac-
cordingly as God has called us.  Consider a Hospital.  It would certainly be shut down 
if there were no custodial or maintenance staff.  Even Volunteers play an important 
role for the ultimate success of its functioning.  This leads me to share my great ap-
preciation for all who allowed God to use you for the vital ministry to children and 
youth that they might be aware of Godôs presence in their lives. 
  
Godly lives are a blessing to our society whereas selfish lives can be a curse.  I 
thank God for the blessing of each of your lives, sharing in ministry not just one week 
out of the year, but through the passage of many days and in a diversity of ministries. 
  
Your Partner in ministry, 

                                    
                Pastor 
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 Blessed is the Nation whose God is the Lord  
           Psalms 33:12  
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òAs iron sharpens iron, so a friend sharpens a 
friend.ó ð Proverbs 27:17  
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Psalms 33:12  



 

 CONFERENCE CLIPS . . . 
  
SEE ~ CONNECT ~ FEEL . . . This was our introductory transition at the ABW Confer-
ence as we move from our theme SEE of the past two years to our new one of  FEEL for 

the coming two years.  As a former Psychology instructor, I am filled with excitement for the possibilities this 
will bring in more effectively living out Godôs call on our lives in our various callings of ministry.  Once again, 
the leadership and participation of De Soto Baptist women was significant with major impact on the overall 
experience.  With Lana McPherson   at the piano and Karen Wall, Richelle Hodges,and Anita 
Woywod leading the singing the mood for every session began at an all-time high. Another joy was seeing 
the Girls in attendance join in leading some of the songs! (Now wearing the Music Directorôs Hat, the singing 
was replication of the ñMormon Tabernacle Choir!!!  Not kidding!!!)     
  
Without question the Keynote Speaker, Rev. Zina Jacques from Chicago  took us to new and impacting 
levels in our Christian walks; and what a blessing to experience the stepping into much needed and new ar-
eas of ministry through workshops dealing with areas we as His followers can no longer neglect.  
  
Also adding to the DB tradition of including great fun and fellowship were Sue Allen, Barbara Beesley, 
Jean Epperson, Paula Jones, Reta Jenks, Frankie Lister, Charlene Prudden, Paula Rhodes.  And 
Richard says to add him and Karl, as they joined in more than usual due to the incredible level of what took 
place!  I add my appreciation for such incredible leadership and participation from our De Soto Baptist wom-
en, who without question ARE THE GREATEST!!! ~ Mary Etta      
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JOIN THE CHALLENGE ð  

HELP THOSE IN NEED 

SCHOOL SUPPLY DRIVE! 

For the past five years, our  church has combined with the De Soto Methodist 
Church to gather school supplies for De Soto children in need.  The time has 
come again to start our campaign to provide school supplies for all local children 
in need of them for the start of school in August.   We hope that our church 
family will continue to support this very important cause that is truly appreciat-

ed by the many families that receive help.   We will be helping between 175 and 200 children at 
Starside Elementary alone.  This year we are hoping to provide financial resources to help purchase 
required calculators for math classrooms at Lexington Trail Middle School.  These calculators cost 
parents $100, so having sets in those classrooms would be a huge help.    

These items will be distributed during enrollment, Aug. 2-4.   Donations must be received no later 
than Sunday, July 24.  You may deposit supplies in the marked Blue Bucket found in the narthex, 
or if you would prefer to make a financial donation, make your checks out to De Soto Baptist Church 
with òschool suppliesó on the memo line and place in the offering plate. 

Here are the supplies that are most critical for these children: 

Glue sticks  or small bottles of white glue     #2 pencils 

Wide-ruled, 3-ring, spiral notebooks                  yellow highlighters 

Wide-line notebook paper        10-12 pack colored pencils     

Dry erase Markers ð black          8-pack of colored markers 

Childrenõs scissors                                                           24-pack crayons 

black, blue, or red ballpoint pens              big pink erasers 

As mentioned above, monetary donations are always welcomed ð they will be used to buy what 
needed items are remaining, including calculators.    Checks should be made out to De Soto Baptist 
Church with òSchool Suppliesó written on the òForó line. 

If you would like to help with the sorting and delivery, or if you have any questions, please con-
tact Karen Wall,  913-669-1991. 

Finally, if you belong to a club or organization that might help us with this drive, please share 
this information with them. We will be happy to provide flyers and information  
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 MAKER FUN FACTORY BRINGS FUN AND EXCITEMENT!! 

 

     Our Church was filled with laughter, songs, and happy faces during the week of 
June 5-9.  With 71 children plus 25 teen and junior leaders (ages 13-18), we had al-
most 100 children involved in our annual Vacation Bible School.  We also had 34 
adult leaders helping with food, games, bible stories, crafts, Kid-Vid Cinema, and the 

opening and closing sessions.   

           The theme for the Maker Fun Factory was ñCreated by God; Built for a Purpose.ò  Each day was 
centered around the concepts that God made each of us; He is for us and will always be with us; He will al-
ways love us; and He built us for a Purpose  -  we all have a special role in this world.     

 Each station would reinforce the daily theme, Bible story and power verse.   Crafts, Games, the Cin-
ema and Snacks would tie into these concepts.  Every Bible story was chosen for the children to see these 
ideas in biblical times.  Bible story leaders made sure the children experienced some of the events such as 
acting as spies, creeping up the dark balcony steps so that no soldiers would detect them, or making such 
noise and commotion with horns and flames that the enemies fled from Gideon and his army.   

        Sunday, June 11, was a day of celebration as the children and leaders shared the highlights of the 
week.  A special slide show also helped everyone see the activities and fun that the children experienced 
throughout the week.  Following the church service, everyone was invited to take part in an all-church pic-
nic, complete with grilled hot dogs and hamburgers.  Special thanks and appreciation go to everyone who 
was involved in any way.  We again were reminded of the incredible talents that we have in our own church-
--people who faithfully use their gifts for Godôs work here on earth.   

         Another great joy was the success of our Kid-to-Kid Project.  The daily offerings and special offerings 
from our church family were used to bring clean water to children in Peru.  Having a former Peace Corps 
volunteer (who now works with international water resources) come to share her experiences with the chil-
dren made a huge impact.  When it was all tallied, we had received $706 to go to Living Water Interna-
tional and bring water to 141 children for a whole year!  Praise God! 

        Below are the names of those wonderful, fantastic volunteers who guided these children throughout 
the week: 

VBS PLANNERS & ORGANIZERS :  Richard Copeland, Richelle Hodges, Mary Jo McDaniel, Karen Wall 

STATION LEADERS:  Bible Discovery: Vergie Opdycke & Holly Balch;   Game Makers: Doug Opdycke; 
Imagination Station:  Mary Jo McDaniel, Mary Gale Kramer; Snack Factory: Reba Berola & Barbara Bos-
worth; Kid-Vid Cinema: Julie Riffel;  Tinker Tots Preschool: Tami Reeves; Audio-Video: Danny & Linda 
Lane; Sound Wave Sing & Play:  Richard Copeland, Richelle Hodges, Karen Wall. 

CREW LEADERS: Paula Jones, Charles Lawhead, Willetta Lawhead, Frankie Lister, Tricia Quisenberry. 

ADULT HELPERS:  Sue Allen, Brooke Brownell, Jonny Hodges, Reta Jenks, Linda Lane, Debbie Maniez, 
Graycee Reeves, Kyndel Reeves, Nelson Reeves, John Riffel, Candy Sipe, Nancy Warsop. 

TEEN and JUNIOR LEADERS: Olivia Baker, Avery Blubaugh, Morgan Blubaugh, Emma Brownell, Micah 
Brownell,  Lilly Champlain, Maggie Champlain, Brayden Daniels, Ethan DeRoulet, Kaylynn DeRoulet, 
Daliss Gulley, Drew Gulley, Allison Hopkins, Cora Hoppes,  Cameron McCollum, Carson McCollum, Casey 
McCollum, Jack McDaniel, Sara Murphy, Emily Parr, Ty Quisenberry, Faythe Reeves, Kenzie Simpson, 
Cole Towner, Nate Tush.  

 

Come Join the City of De Soto for  Food, Fun & Festivities for all ages at the July 4th Cele-
bration at Riverfest Park The food and fun begin at 7:00 p.m. ñGood Sam Club Bandò per-
forms at 7:00 p.m. Fireworks display at 9:45 p.m. Bring your lawn chairs and blankets and 

In cleaning attic areas after the rain damage we discovered an IBM Selectric typewriter and a small an-
tique typewriter table.  It anyone is interested in wanting these, they should contact one of the following:  
Fred Jones, Danny Lane, Dean Wall, John Riffel, or Doug Opdycke.    
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